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REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING: September 7, 2016, beginning 10:00 A.M., at AAA Mid-Atlantic, Hamilton, NJ.  Speaker is NYPD ex police officer who served at the World Trade Center on 9-11-01, Michael Ashton.  Topic: Live to Succeed.
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: Congratulations to Chief William Parenti on becoming President of the NJ State Association of Chiefs of Police. Chief Parenti said he will continue representing the Chief’s Association by attending meetings of the NJPTOA.  We wish him the best of luck during his term as President.  I see where we are not doing so well on roadway deaths so far this year.  At the rate it’s going we won’t reach our goal of having less than 500 roadway deaths but I am optimistic – we still have half a year to go.  I realize we are rapidly approaching the deadliest time of the year but I remain optimistic - how about you?  Schools will reopen in September so now would be a good time to check school posts for safety hazards (blind spots) and check on your school guards.  Remember experienced adult school guards must be reappointed by the Mayor and Council each year.  Stay safe - Tim    

FORD MAINTENANCE: Ford will begin offering the Telogis-powered Maintenance Connect this summer, an extension of its Ford Telematics solution that will connect fleet vehicles to a Ford service center, providing real-time diagnostics and preventive maintenance information. Ford will offer the service to fleets, including government agencies, in the U.S. and Canada. They must have Ford Telematics in order to add Maintenance Connect.  Maintenance Connect enables Ford commercial customers to share key diagnostic and maintenance information with a participating Ford service center of their choice. Maintenance Connect is an extension module built into Ford Telematics, providing a new series of reports and alerts when the ideal time for maintenance schedules are.                                                                BENEFITS OF PRE AND POST TRIP INSPECTIONS:  Pre and post-trip vehicle inspections benefit vehicles of all sizes and types.  Knowing where to look and understanding the difference between a properly functioning vehicle versus one encountering a number of issues, such as low tire pressure, helps avoid vehicle breakdowns and potentially save a driver’s life.  Traffic Officers are usually put in charge of vehicle maintenance so it’s up to them to understand each in the vehicle fleet and develop a preventative maintenance program.  It’s vital that a routine is set for the vehicle inspector and driver to conduct the pre- and post-trip vehicle inspection. An efficient vehicle inspection should require checking the engine compartment, doing a walk-around inspection and an in-cab inspection. Tools the Traffic Officer should have on-hand or in the vehicle to aid during the inspection process are a tire pressure gauge, tire depth gauge, gloves, and a flash light.  To check the vehicle’s tire treads a penny can be used as a substitute gauge.  Insert a penny into the tire’s tread groove of the wear indicator bumps, with Lincoln’s head upside down, while facing the person inspecting the vehicle.  If the traffic officer can see all of Lincoln’s head, then the tire tread is less than 2/32 inch and the tires need to be replaced as soon as possible.                                                  CHRIS PORRINO APPOINTED ATTORNEY GENERAL: Governor Chris Christie announced that he  nominated Chris Porrino as Attorney General to succeed acting Attorney General Robert Lougy. Porrino will serve as Acting Attorney General until confirmed by the Senate.  A resident of Union County, Porrino graduated from Lehigh University and received his law degree from Seton Hall University School of Law.  He is admitted to the bars of the of New Jersey, New York, the U.S. District Court for the District of New Jersey, the U.S. District Court for the Southern District of New York, and the U.S. Court of Appeals. .Robert Lougy, who has served as Acting Attorney General since March 2016, has been nominated to become a judge in the state Superior Court.

DON BOROSKI CHANGED JOBS:  Don left MVC on May 31, 2016 and is now working with the NJ Department of Labor and Workforce Development.  Should you need assistance with an MVC matter related to the Division of Customer Information and Advocacy, please contact Deputy Administrator Rick Miller at Richard.Miller@mvc.nj.gov or at 609-777-1507.  

	  As of July 20, 2016 there were 306 traffic fatalities in NJ compared to 284 during the same period in 2015, 
  AN INCREASE OF 22 DEATHS.  
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09
04
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Somerset 
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Union 
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09
02
+07
 

Deaths: Driver 175/146; Passenger 48/47; Pedalcyclist 05/06; Pedestrian 80/85. Crashes 289/267.      
JULY 4th FATALITY COMPARISON:  2016 – 4. Holmdel, 2 Passenger Car Passengers.  
Pleasantville, Passenger Car Driver.  Upper Freehold, Motorcycle Driver.  Winslow, Motorcycle Driver.  
Folsom, Passenger Car Driver.  Mount Laurel, Pedestrian.  2015 – 3.  Elizabeth, Pedestrian.  Lacey, ip, Pedestrian.   Franklin Township (Gloucester) Passenger Car Driver. 
POLICE OFFICERS SAFETY:  A Drug Enforcement Administration announcement to raise awareness of the danger officers face when they encounter Fentanyl the synthetic opioid in the field.  Officers should take 

extra precautions if they come in contact with the drug, which is said to be 50 times more powerful than 
Heroin.  A detective trying to seal a plastic bag that contained the drug and some of the powdery 
substance went airborne and right in his face, and he ended up inhaling it.  He said it made him feel like
he was dying.  If you encounter this during your daily duties, don’t field test  it in your car, or on the 
street,or take it back to the office. Transport it to a laboratory where it can be done safely. ed.                                                                                                                  US SUPREME COURT OVERTURNS PENALTY FOR DWI BLOOD DRAW: States went too far in 
criminal sanctions on anyone refusing to submit to a blood draw when accused of driving under the 
influence of alcohol (DUI). In delivering the opinion of the court they pointed out that one out of every 
five  DUI suspects today refuses to submit to a breath test when arrested. Because the suspect's 
cooperation is required to blow strongly enough for the breathalyzer machine to produce a reliable result, 
states  duped the stakes by making it a crime for a motorist to refuse to take "any" type of test -- blood, 
alcohol or urine -- when accused of DUI. The court's analysis combined three similar cases. In a North 
Dakota case the defendant agreed to take a blood test after being threatened with criminal penalties if he he refused.  A Minnesota motorist refused a breath test after being told he was "required" to take it. The 
justices found that there is nothing particularly onerous about providing breath evidence, since all 
humans must exhale air anyway. Blowing into a tube is neither difficult nor embarrassing, and it creates 
fewer privacy concerns. ‘Blood tests are a different matter," Justice Alito wrote. "It is significantly more 
intrusive than blowing into a tube... In addition, a blood test, unlike a breath test, places in the hands of law enforcement authorities a sample that can be preserved and from which it is possible to extract 
information beyond a simple BAC reading.   The justices concluded that because of these differences, a 
breath test could be considered a "search incident to arrest" and be conducted without a warrant, while the more intrusive blood test would need a warrant. Imposing a criminal penalty for refusing to submit 
to a warrantless blood draw, the court reasoned, was going too far.
A GOOD IDEA WE SHOULD THINK ABOUT:  When first responders in Greene County North Carolina respond to a crash site they bring along a set of portable speed bumps.  Often times they risk their lives when crash calls place them on or near a roadway.  Drivers are distracted by various items, such as cellphones, or texting, and they come to a scene and don't slow down.  They have to slow down when the portable speed bumps are put down.  They received grant worth $4,275 from the North Carolina Office of State Fire Marshal.  "We feel a lot safer being able to deploy these and also because sometimes you may not look behind you or something and someone sneaks up on you,  Even with the state's Move Over law, they needed more to keep drivers from running into them. 
The Association does not meet in July and August.  See you on September 7th – enjoy the summer.
                                       NEXT MEETING:  SEPTEMBER 7, 2016 – AAA IN HAMILTON, NJ !
                REMEMBER TO WEAR YOUR SAFETY BELTS AND BULLETPROOF VEST WHILE ON DUTY 
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1/1/2016
Annual Membership Dues for Police Department
$50.00
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$50.00
DATE:  1/1/2016   SIGNED:  Timothy Franco,  President.

Our Tax ID number is 22-2344113

Copies of purchase orders can be faxed to 856-783-0012 or scanned for an e-mail and sent to NJPTOA@Hotmail.com.

Note:  If you would like to receive the newsletter by e-mail instead of by postal mail, please send your request to njptoa.tparenti@gmail.com
(Please check mailing label.  Correct if necessary by phone call, text, or e-mail)

	
	

	

	

	

	
	


